
Senate Executive Committee Meeting (10/12/2023) 

!""#$%##&'  Elizabeth (Bets) McNie (Chair), Sarah Senk (Vice Chair), Ariel Setniker (Secretary), 
Mike Holden, guest Athletic Director Karen Yoder. 

!(&#$"')Christine Isakson, Wil Tsai, Maggie Ward, Provost Schroeder. 

  
 BM: The reason we wanted to talk to you was because we had a bunch of students - women soccer 
players especially - 



SS: So I’ve got a bunch of things that some faculty emailed me on a Google Doc, and it looks like 
Bets covered - one was about the mental health supports being offered right now. Let’s see, there’s a 



  
SS: That’s great to hear. I bet that appeal process was a pain, too.  
  
KY:  We all would like to provide opportunities and not take them away, but we also want 



  
SS: They were wondering like ‘sports 



SS: I was going to ask if Christina, if she’s mental health support, if she’s had mental health training, 
or if that’s a norm for trainers, but it sounds like working with Ian to coordinate with CAPS.  
  
KY: Right, and we became as a department sanctioned where Jeff and Christina lead our QPR, 
which is a mental health suicide prevention. Both her and Jeff are training certified and then they ran 
all of our coaches and staff through that training last year.  
  
SS: That’s great, we should really be advertising this.  
  
KY: We work a lot with Dr. Wallace and different groups such as the Commandant’s Office, and 
CLD, but if faculty would like to put together a faculty session and get that type of certification and 
training?…I think that would be  wonderful and it aligns a lot with the Mental Health First Aid 
training that Dr. Wallace conducts.  
  
BM: We have about 5 minutes left, Karen, and I was wondering if you have any questions for us?  
  
KY: No, I just appreciate this so much and the opportunity to respond, Bets, to the question that 
you asked earlier. I think the passionate, committed faculty we have on our campus for our student 
athletes is commendable, it’s not like that on other campuses I’ve worked on where they’re just a 
number, I think that’s wonderful. I think just the more that we can connect and realign and build 
relationships, it’s wonderful. I know how much they respond when they see faculty in the stands, I 
know we’re working on faculty appreciation dates for sports, and I think just that wonderful 
collaboration of us all being teammates and really working on creating the best experience for both 
ends - we want to support the academic house and we would hope the faculty want to support the 
athletic house so we can be good teammates and colleagues.  
  
BM: Athletics is so important to young people and their development and so it’s definitely 


